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DearMs Bishop,

I write in relationto theenquiryinto balancingwork andfamily. I ama27
yearold motherofsixteen-monthold, with a secondbabyduein a fewweeks.
I ama solicitorby trainingbutneverpracticed,makingthe decisionto
havemy childrenfirst andestablisha careerlater. Havingsaidthis, I
wasafull-time memberofthepublic servicein adifferent field beforethe
birth ofmy daughter.

I undertakingmy PhDpart-time(noscholarship)andworking part-timeto
helppayfor every-dayexpenses.I choseto work from homesothat I did not
haveto putmy daughterin to care.

WhatI find mostdisturbingis theemphasisthatis sooftenplacedon
full-time work. I believethat evenyourenquiryis biasedin this
direction. If womenchoseorneedto work full-time afterhavingchildren
that is fine, butyoumustrecognisethis is not the ideal for many.
Balancingworkandfamily life for manywomenmeansthe choiceto work
part-timesoasto spendmoretimewith theirchildren.

Therearetwo mainpointsI would like to makeaboutaccessto daycare.

1. It is incrediblydifficult to getapart-timeplacefor children.I
understandthatpreferenceis givento thosewho wanttheirchildrenin care
full-time, but asmentionedabove,this is not thechoiceformany. Many
daycarefacilities havea two-dayminimum,andthereareplentyof women
who work from homeandneedonly onedayofcareto beatwork. (I realise
thereis family daycare,butmanymotherspreferasupervisedcentre.)This
minimumrequirementneedsto beaddressed.

2. Thecostof child care.I do appreciatethatwehavechosento have
children,andshouldberesponsiblefor thecostsassociated;I alsoknow
child careworkersareundervaluedandunderpaid.However,oncea second
child is bornit is simplynotworthreturningto work. Thecostofhaving
two childrenin careis prohibitive.

I think oursocietyneedsto placegreatervalueon motherhoodand
understandthat it is ajob in itselfi

Sincerely
KatePotter STANDING COMMflTEE

15 MAR 2005
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